
 
 
Dear Parents/Carers, 

What a great Children's Book Week it was. I myself got to read a classic by Paul van Loon in group 

5b. The whole week there were activities to promote reading. And today the conclusion with the 

reading competition on the stands. You can also continue to encourage reading at home, either in 

Dutch or in another (mother) language. All forms of reading contribute to your child's development. 

If you would like tips, take a look at the website of the Eindhoven library or re-read the newsletters  

we send.  

Calender 
14 oktober Closing Kinderboekenweek 

17 oktober  Autumn path groep 1-2 Lieveheersbeestjes 

18 oktober Mr Meeting 

19 oktober Crea 4-5-6 

Autumn path groep 1-2 Kameleons, Rupsen en Eendjes 

21 oktober Autumn path groep 1-2 Zeepaardjes 

22 oktober Start autumn break 

1 november Bureau Halt groep 8 

Dynamo groep 7 

2 november Crea 7-8 

3 november Start mediamasters groep 8 

4 november Certificaat oeverzwaluwproject groep 6-7 



 

New Colleagues 
We are super happy with the arrival of a number of new colleagues. In this St@rt page, we introduce 

some of them to you again. 

 Hi, I am Marjon van der Looij. I have been at school for a 

while now. Initially as a freelancer, but now for real. As a 

behavioural specialist, I work with individual pupils on 

behaviour, happiness and learning. I do this mainly from 

movement and with great pleasure. I am really looking 

forward to working at the Startbaan and contributing to the 

development of the school in all areas. 

 

 My name Is David van de Ven. I am a spontaneous boy who has a positive 

attitude. Creativity also suits me well, I like to draw and I played in the theatre for 

a while. I still live with my parents in the cosy village of Vessem.  

You may already know my sister, who is the teacher of group 1/2 the caterpillars, 

Lisa. I am looking forward to working at the Startbaan and to seeing the children 

grow in their development.  

 

My name is Mirte Slaats, I am 24 years old and I come from Ospel. 

Besides teaching, I play football with the ladies of RKSVO and I really 

enjoy baking and cooking! From next school year I will start at SALTO 

as subject teacher in physical education, which I am really looking 

forward to. I find it a real challenge to let all children participate at 

their own level and to let them have fun while playing sports. 

Because the enthusiasm of the children gives me a lot of energy! 

 

 

 

 



Studiedag 12 oktober 
Dhe morning session, we gave school-wide 

attention to our pedagogical climate. At the 

beginning of the school year, you received a 

poster with our four rules. A big compliment to all 

the children because they really walk quietly 

through the corridors upon entering and also 

during the day. These four rules are the part of our 

pedagogical climate. Or the Heart piece which is 

embedded in our culture. This school year, this is a 

focus point to establish that climate as well as 

possible for our children.  

During the afternoon session, groups 1 to 3 received an inspiring and in-depth explanation of the 

possibilities of our Technology Towers. Groups 4 to 8 were informed how our new approach to 

group discussions will take place.  

Thank you to all the organisers of this successful day!!! 

Pumpkin contest  
Time flies and the second week of October is already upon us. This year, Halloween falls in a school 

week. A pumpkin contest will take place during that week. Children who want to may participate in 

the pumpkin contest. The children will hollow out a pumpkin during the autumn holidays with the 

help of parent(s)/carer(s), grandparents, etc. and make it as beautiful (scary) as possible. On 

Tuesday, November 1, all pumpkins will be brought to school and displayed in the hall. The pumpkin 

must have a card with name and class. The judges will judge the pumpkins on this day. A winner 

from each building will be announced. On Wednesday 2 November, the children will take their 

pumpkins back home so that they can then be put outside the front door to scare away ghosts!   

Tip against food waste:  

You can make a delicious pumpkin soup or pumpkin pie from the contents of the pumpkins. For 

delicious pumpkin recipes, take a look at: https://www.leukerecepten.nl/?s=pompoen  

Healthy School 
Suggestions for a healthy snack during the morning break  

Suitable for the morning break we find for example:  

- Fruit, such as apple, pear, banana, kiwi, grapes, melon, plum, tangerine  

- Vegetables such as carrots, cucumber, peppers, cherry tomatoes and radishes  

Is your child a difficult eater when it comes to fruit and vegetables? By making eating fruit playful 

and fun, your child may be intrigued to try that piece of fruit or vegetable after all. Tips in doing so: 

1. Take your child to the shop and let them pick their own fruit. Then let them also be involved 

in the preparation process: washing, cutting, possibly serving or packing.  

2. On the internet you can find all kinds of great recipes and ideas for cheerful fruit snacks, 

such as fruit skewers. Again, let your child help with this. An example of such a website is: 

https://nl.pinterest.com/LonKallemein/fruit-snacks/  

https://www.leukerecepten.nl/?s=pompoen
https://nl.pinterest.com/LonKallemein/fruit-snacks/


3. Does the texture of the fruit and vegetables matter? A smoothie could be the solution then! 

Reminder Sinterklaas decoration night (Not enough parents yet) 
Dear parents,  

Sinterklaas is not here yet, yet we are already busy preparing for the big celebration. This 

year it would again be very nice if parents would help to decorate the school so it looks cosy 

again. We would like to do this on Tuesday 15 November from 7.30pm.  

If you would like to come and help, you can sign up via activiteiten.startbaan@salto-

eindhoven.nl 

Kind regards 

Activiteitencommissie 
Danique, Femke M, Nina, Sabine en Anouk 

 
 
Have a nice weekend 

 
Team St@rtbaan 
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